
Cabinet Summary 
May 4, 2021 

 
Present: All 
 
Summer camps/pool  

• No testing for campers 
• Pipeline programs – green light for full capacity with social distancing, screening 

requirements. 
• Athletic camps – Review NJCAA, NYS, SUNY, CDC summer camp guidelines and 

proceed with the following in mind: aim for outdoor camps; masks required; encourage 
social distancing; required daily screening; enrollment max to should try to accommodate 
moving indoor in case of rain. 

o Lew – High School leagues-ok to follow similar guidelines as Summer Camp 
protocol. 

• CCED – investigating using a tent for more outdoor capacity. Planning to proceed with 
reduced numbers. 

• Pool – NYS indicates the pool can be open. However, the dressing rooms cannot be used. 
o Determined: As of right now, the MVCC pool will remain closed. However, 

MVCC will teach a lifeguard class at the Clinton pool.  
 
Budget check-in 

• Discussed budget presentation for Board of Legislators update. 
 
Checkpoint recommendation 

• Tom shared the (mini) crisis/events team discussed and is proposing the elimination of 
the check-point effective May 14. 

o All building doors need to be opened (ADA compliance) 
o Potentially free up volunteers for testing;  
o Free up ACC 116. 

• If checkpoint is eliminated, signage will be increased. 
o Will still use the screening app.  
o Consider increased/mandatory surveillance testing with employees. 

• Potential cons: Removes ability to catch a sick individual; may decrease use of the 
screening app. 

• Revisit at May 11 Cabinet meeting. 
• Cabinet should revisit the on-campus capacity spreadsheet for June 1 staggered 

return.  
 
Other 

• Jill – Will send the list of employees who have not attended the Core Workshop.  
• Franca – CCED will be connecting with Slate users in the fall to see if it makes sense for 

them to use; Update: National Guard office on the Rome Campus beginning May 21; 
Update: Tractor Trailer program - using a third party contractor. 

• Randy – Update on a leadership keynote he and Stephanie heard last week that could be 
used for a summer Administrators’ meeting. 


